## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

June 2013

Founded in 2001, Member: ANA, CWNA

#### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday June 6<sup>th</sup>, 2013 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site <a href="https://www.northsidecoinclub.org">www.northsidecoinclub.org</a> for directions

Other Announcements

**RAFFLE PRIZE** – This months' Raffle Prize is unknown as this newsletter goes to print.

**PROGRAM** – The program this month will be given by Club member John B. on "U.S. Silver Dollars – First to Last".

**SNACKS** – Linda H. has volunteered to bring snacks in June.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for any other future meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Sacagawea Dollar or Presidential Dollar (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.

**SHOW and TELL** – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

<u>ANA NEWS</u> –The American Numismatic Association recently announced that long time senior manager and Director of Operations, Kim Kiick, was named the new Executive Director. Kiick, who began her ANA career in 1982, supervised day-to-day operations as interim executive director from August 2011 through June 2012. She previously served as executive assistant to Executive Director Edward C. Rochette, Associate Executive Director of Operations, Membership and IT Operations Manager and Senior Administrative Manager.

<u>UPCOMING PROGRAMS</u> –The club will have an Auction in August. In September there may be a program on "Civil War Tokens".

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on May 2<sup>nd</sup>. We had 21 members and one guest in attendance. Guest Tom is the Treasurer of the Denver Coin Club.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:04.

Dave reminded the club members that there were old copies of various coin magazines and papers to borrow.

Dave then passed on a news story that he thought might be of interest. A 1995 AES (American Silver Eagle) minted at West Point (W mintmark) and graded Proof 70 DCAM (Deep Cameo) by PCGS sold for \$86,000 at Auction.

Mark H. discussed the recent ANA announcement of the non-renewal of the contract for the ANA Executive Director Jeff Sheylin.

Steve L. had no new information and no new coins available.

Dave reviewed the April shows. The Albuquerque show was good. The Aurora show had good attendance as did the Jefferson County show. The Grand Junction show was also fairly busy and overall Dave feels the coin market is picking up. Dave then talked about the upcoming Denver Coin Expo show.

Dave then went a little off topic as he promoted the upcoming Comic Con that was to be held in Denver May 31<sup>st</sup> through June 2<sup>nd</sup> at the Denver Convention center.

Dave reviewed the Door Prizes, Raffle, and Coin of the Month for this meeting.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes that were in the Newsletter. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. We currently have \$2,954.52 in the club account. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

#### **Old Business**

Reminded the club that the July meeting has been cancelled.

Talked about plans for a program on Civil War Tokens to be held in September.

Announced that there would be a NSCC Board meeting May 14<sup>th</sup>.

#### **New Business**

August meeting might be in jeopardy as there is a conflict with the meeting room.

Dave filed the Annual Report to the State of Colorado.

It is time to renew the NSCCs' ANA membership. Dave asked if any members had joined the ANA as we get a discount for every ANA member. Terry K. and Michael T. indicated that they were members and Secretary said he would look to see if their ANA number were on file with the club. One benefit of an ANA membership is access to the NGC databases.

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Dave F. had acquired some German coins at the Grand Jct. show. One was a "hammered" silver coin. It was 14<sup>th</sup> century and had a Bishop on one side and an Emperor on the other.

Don K. had a 1944 "Wartime" nickel that did not have the Large Mintmark on it. That means it is a fake!

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Canadian Coin. Dick C. won a pot of 14 coins. That's 2 months in a row for Dick.

Door Prize: Four Lincoln Cent rolls were won by Bob W., Steve L., Terry S., and Joann L.

Raffle Prize: Raffle Prize was a 1939 Lincoln Cent graded MS-66 Red by PCGS and was won by our Program presenter Bob Bair.

We would like to thank Michael of "True North Coins" out of Colorado Springs for providing us with a great price on this months' Raffle prize.

Youth Door Prize: No prize last month.

Thanks again to Ron Z. for donating prizes that are specifically to be given to Junior members.

#### **Program**

Last month the program was on "Collecting Thoughts For You" by Bob Bair. Bob is a local coin dealer and reviewed aspects of the hobby he felt were important for collectors. He first asked everyone if they thought they were a Collector, Investor, or a Combination of both. It was brought up by a member that there should be an additional type, that of Hoarder, Bob agreed. Bob reviewed the importance of books and the need to learn before you buy. He reviewed the various types of price guides and how each should be viewed or used. He also talked about Auction records as an important tool for determining the value of coins and the availability of the Heritage Auction records. Member Mark H. said that he thought Heritage only sold coins in PCGS and NGC slabs. (Side note, after the meeting Bob found that Heritage will sell ANACS slabs and wanted club members to know this.) Bob also talked about the benefit of joining a coin club.

#### Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

If you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

**The NSCC needs programs!** If you have a program idea or know of someone who can do a program at an upcoming NSCC meeting, contact the NSCC President or Secretary.

The President or Secretary can be contacted at info@northsidecoinclub.org

#### UP COMING COIN SHOWS

June  $28^{\text{TH}}$  -  $30^{\text{TH}}$ 

COLORADO SPRINGS COIN SHOW

FREEDOM FINANCIAL SERVICES EXPO CENTER

3650 N. Nevada Ave

COLORADO SPRINGS, CO 80907

Non-member admission \$6 per day

Fri. 9am to 5pm

SAT. 9AM TO 5PM

Sun. 9am to 4pm

CONTACT: FRANK OR BARBARA THOMAS (719) 632-4260

OR EMAIL AT FLBI 71@Q.COM

GO TO HTTP://CSCC.ANACLUBS.ORG/CS COIN SHOW.HTM

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2013

President \*

DAVE F.

VICE PRESIDENT

DAVE WI.

SECRETARY\*

MARK H.

TREASURER

DAVE WE.

DIRECTOR # 1

KENT J.

DIRECTOR #2\*

STEVE L.

DIRECTOR #3

LINDA H.

\* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2013

#### **Coin Picture of the Month**



First US Dollar - Just sold for \$10 million

### **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

No editorial this month.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at <a href="mailto:info@northsidecoinclub.org">info@northsidecoinclub.org</a>.